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June 1, 2025                                  Solemnity of the Ascension of the Lord 

Weekend Mass Times  

Saturday Vigil 4:30 PM 

Sunday 8:30 AM & 11:00 AM 
 

Daily Mass Times 

Tuesday - Friday 8:30 AM 

1st Saturday of the Month 8:30 AM 
 

Reconciliation 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 8:00-8:25 AM 

Saturdays 3:15 PM to 4:15 PM 

Or by appointment 
 

Eucharistic Holy Hour 

Fridays 9:00-10:00 AM 

Our Lady of Sorrows Rosary  

1st Friday of the Month 8:00 AM  

Parish Office: 386-325-9777; 114 S 4th Street, Palatka, FL 32177 

Parish Email Address: saintmonicacatholic@gmail.com; Fr. Jared’s Email: frjared@stmonicacatholicchurch.com  

Visit us on the web at: www.stmonicacatholicchurch.com 

Office Hours: Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM—4:30 PM; Friday 9:00 AM—12:00 PM 



 

Joseph Dame Buzzy Wiseman Doug Scott John Skalnik Camryn Aldridge Diana & Tommy Downey 

Marilynn Gauthier William Parker  Darlene Sweat Christine Taylor James Nicholas Jane Twardowski-Otton 

Greg Bodalski Diane Kinnon Fred Lininger Amy Johns Larry Beaton Nicole Smith and Family  

Alex de Guzman Rick Carr Joseph Dang Brandy Delashmutt  Victoria Bradshaw  Anna Dang 

Domingo Nguyen Maria Nguyen         Mike Foster Wayne Short   

 

Please call the office if you or someone you know needs to be added to the prayer list. Please note that all  

prayer list requests will be left on the list for 6 weeks, unless the person has a chronic  illness, is undergoing 

treatment for cancer, or has another serious condition. If this is the case, please let the Parish Office know:  

386-325-9777. Prayer requests can also be written in our Parish Book of Intentions at the ramp entrance. 

Birthdays this Week: 

 

 

 Tuesday June 3 + Jane Williams  Requested by: The Costello Family 

Wednesday June 4 Paola Kuehmeier (Birthday)  

Nancy Gorman and Children  

+ Mylene Garcia  

Requested by: Mr. and Mrs. William Satchwell 

Requested by: The Costello Family 

Requested by: Marlyn Rogers 

Thursday June 5 Ellen Reid Requested by: Tim and Mary Reid  

Friday June 6 Ladies Guild 

+ Normie Byrd Jr. 

+ Johnny Gorman  

Requested by: Ladies Guild 

Requested by: Diane Felice and Family 

Requested by: Mike and Nora Kerrigan 

Saturday 8:30 AM June 7 Mary Kate Linzy  Requested by: Mike and Jane White  

Saturday 4:30 PM June 7 + Sarah Burke  Requested by: Rosa Scileppi 

Sunday 8:30 AM June 8 Living & Deceased Parishioners   

Sunday 11:00 AM June 8 + Bill Mutchie  Requested by: Bob and Karen Lee 

 

Fr. Jared De Leo 

Janice Pounds 

Alex DeGuzman 

 

 

 

If you would like to sign up for the Traveling  

Vocations Crucifix, please call the Parish Office 

or scan the QR code to the left!   

Saturday, June 7th at 4:30 PM 

Ushers: Ellen Fitzhenry, Tina Wilson 

EM (Body of Christ): Shirley Delaney 

EM (Precious Blood): Ruth Boyette, Carol Burridge 

Lectors: Helen Muir (1st), Mary Lawnicki (2nd) 

Altar Server: David Aptt 

 

 

 

Sunday, June 8th at 8:30 AM 

Ushers: Bill Black, Robert Farmer 

EM (Body of Christ): Kevin Donnelly 

EM (Precious Blood): Corrine Munn, Karen Lee 

Lectors: Pam Mathes (1st), Erin Fortner (2nd) 

Altar Server: Joey Kuehmeier, Corey Donnelly,  

             Kira Carr, Jasmine and Perla Lopez-Martinez 
 

Sunday, June 8th at 11:00 AM 

Ushers: Sammy Sharp, Dr. Maria Rivera-Gaw 

EM (Body of Christ): Megan Romer 

EM (Precious Blood): Linda Cleveland, Jan Schneider 

Lectors: Dr. Marcia Parker (1st), Chuck Romer (2nd) 

Altar Server: Carley, Zoey, and James Romer 

Next Weekend Ministry Schedule: 

Monday, June 2nd: 

9:30 AM: Adult Faith Formation    

 Video Series (Last Session) - Library 

6 PM: Boy Scouts (Parish Hall) 

Tuesday, June 3rd: 

8:00-8:25 AM: Confession 

8:30 AM: Mass 

6:00 PM: Boy Scouts (Parish Hall) 

Wednesday, June 4th: 

8:30 AM: Mass 

5:30 PM: Bible Study (Library) 

6:00 PM: Choir Rehearsal (Church) 

7:00 PM: Knights of Columbus  

                Meeting (Parish Hall) 

Thursday, June 5th: 

8:00-8:25 AM: Confession 

8:30 AM: Mass 

9 AM-12 PM: Food Pantry 

Friday, June 6th: 

8:30 AM: Mass 

9:00 AM: Eucharistic Holy Hour 

Saturday, June 7th: 

8:30 AM: First Saturday Mass 

3:15-4:15 PM: Confession 

4:30 PM: Mass  

Sunday, June 8th: 

8:30 AM: Mass 

11:00 AM: Mass  

Week at a Glance 

Helen Hoffman 

June Landry 

Meghan Pipa 

Vernon Javes 

David Purcell 

Paola Kuehmeier 

Levi Nobles 

Savannah Nobles 



Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ, 

 

 In the Vatican’s Instruction on Certain Questions Regarding the  

Collaboration of the Non-Ordained Faithful in the Sacred Ministry of 

Priests promulgated on August 15, 1997, we read: 

In eucharistic celebrations deacons and non-ordained members of the faithful may not  

pronounce prayers—e.g. especially the eucharistic prayer, with its concluding doxology—

or any other parts of the liturgy reserved to the celebrant priest. Neither may deacons or  

non-ordained members of the faithful use gestures or actions which are proper to the same 

priest celebrant. It is a grave abuse for any member of the non-ordained faithful to “quasi 

preside” at the Mass while leaving only that minimal participation to the priest which is 

necessary to secure validity. (ICP Practical Provisions 6 §2) 

  

 What does this mean? You are not meant to mouth the words the priest says when 

praying on your behalf or replicate his actions. For example, think about how many mirror the 

priest in extending their hands when the priest extends his and says, “The Lord be with you.”  

During the Mass, the Priest typically extends his hands 28 times. This position of extended hands 

is known as the “orans” position or praying position. This ancient gesture of prayer is exclusively 

reserved to the priest when they are praying for and in the name of the people of God. During the 

Our Father, the faithful are not to use the orans position, not even the deacon can use it. 

 In the older tradition of the Mass, the Our Father was said exclusively by the priest on  

behalf of the people. Now the people join the priest in praying the Our Father, but they are invited 

to keep their hands folded or at their side. The extended hand position by the lay people started 

with the mindset that all the people of God are equal, which is true in dignity but not in role.  

It also became a protest in some places, like people calling the priest by their first name without 

their title. 

I also want to address the position of holding hands during the Our Father. It is widespread 

in many parishes, yet the Church has never taught this. Some would argue that holding hands  

conveys the family style union of the Church, but our reciting or singing the prayer in unison  

already expresses this. It is also awkward for those who don’t want an acquaintance or stranger 

holding their hand. This practice can drag this prayer of adoration and petition that is vertical and 

addressed to God to something solely human and horizontal, just about the community. The best 

argument for not holding hands is that the holding of hands anticipates and then duplicates the 

sign of peace offered a few moments later. This action of private prayer is being brought in a  

communal prayer in a way it is not meant to be. 

 

         Rely on Our Redeemer,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

From the  

Journal of  

Fr. Jared 



 

 

 

 

 

With Karen Lee 

Grow Strong in Your Faith 

When I think of Jesus ascending into heaven, I often think of this painting that my 

good friend, Miss Pat, created before a stroke severely restricted her ability to move. 

She told me that she had been inspired by God to paint it. 

Even though her life had been dramatically changed by her stroke, her love for Jesus 

remained steady and sure. Over the years, as I visited her at the nursing home, I was amazed that 

despite her pain and limitations, she was always full of joy. She had a sign in her room next to 

her painting of Jesus that quoted Philippians 4:13 – “I can do all things through Christ who 

strengthens me.” And with absolute faith in Him, she did. 

 Miss Pat was often seated in 

her wheelchair near the nurse’s 

station, where those who needed a 

little extra attention could be 

found. Even though she had great 

difficulty moving, she was like a 

guardian angel to those sitting 

around her. She comforted those 

who would cry because they 

missed their families. If someone 

was anxious or agitated, she would 

soothe them as if they were a child, 

using only her voice. When she 

saw someone was in trouble, she 

would call a nurse to get them help 

quickly. And she would always tell 

everyone about Jesus.  

 Time has passed since then 

and Miss Pat is with Jesus now. 

She was an inspiration to me.  

I hope her story somehow inspires 

you, too.  



Weekly Offering 

Due to an early bulletin deadline for the Memorial 

Day holiday, last weekend’s offertory donations will 

be listed in next weekend’s bulletin. Thank you for 

your generosity! 

Jesus ascended into heaven, blessing His disciples and 

promising that they would one day receive the power 

of the Holy Spirit. We who have received that  

promised gift of the Spirit are now empowered to be 

His witnesses to the ends of the earth – to use our time 

and talents to spread the good news of salvation. 

St. Monica Events and Updates 

Grad Mass This Sunday, June 1st 

This Sunday at the 8:30 AM Mass, we honor 

and have a special blessing for our graduating high school 

seniors. We will also have a reception following the Mass 

in the Parish Hall. Please keep our graduating seniors in 

prayer as they move on to the next chapter of their lives! 

Father’s Day Spiritual Bouquet  

Would you like to give your dad or a special 

man in your life the gift of prayer for Father’s Day, 

whether he is still living or has passed on? In observance 

of Father’s Day, the Respect Life Team is offering  

spiritual bouquets where fathers and spiritual fathers will 

be remembered in the Father’s Day Masses offered in our 

church. If you are interested in giving this gift, the  

Respect Life Team will be offering Mass cards and the 

opportunity to have your dad and/or spiritual father’s 

name placed by the altar on Father’s Day weekend.  

We ask for a donation of $5, which will support  

St. Monica’s Respect Life Ministry. To sign up and  

receive a Mass card, please see one of the Respect Life 

representatives outside the church after any of the 

Masses this weekend (May 31st-June 1st) or next 

weekend (June 7th-8th). 

Pentecost 

Pentecost is next weekend: June 7th-8th.  

To inform those who are sensitive to  

incense, incense will be used at the 8:30 AM Sunday 

Mass. It will not be used at the 4:30 PM Saturday Mass 

or the 11:00 AM Sunday Mass. 

Don’t Forget to Register for  

Vacation Bible School! 

This year VBS will be at St. Monica’s from  

June 16th—20th! Each day will begin with Mass 

at 8:30 AM, and we will end VBS at Noon.  

Children ages 4-12 are welcome!  

Registration forms are available in the Parish 

Office and on the homepage of our website. 

If you would like to volunteer, please call or text  

Cheryl Carr at 386-336-2382. 



St. Monica Events and Updates Around the Diocese 

Adult Faith Formation Opportunity: 

Last Meeting This Monday! 

Begin forming a deeper connection to the 

roots of your faith. St. James the Lesser 

Small Christian Community invites you to view this 

new series from Franciscan University about the Dead 

Sea Scrolls. Father Dave Pivonka and Dr. John 

Bergsma explore how these discoveries reveal deeper 

truths about Jesus, the Sacraments, and the Early 

Church. 

We meet in the Parish Library at 9:30 AM on  

Mondays. Our last meeting will be this Monday, 

June 2nd. 

ATTENTION: The Diocese of St. Augustine treats all allegations 

of sexual misconduct seriously and deals with all allegations in a 

prompt, confidential, and thorough manner. To Report Abuse,  

call the police or the Department of Children and Families at  

(800) 962-2873. Or call the Diocesan Victim Assistance  

Coordinator at (903) 208-6979 or email inquiries@dosafl.com.  

To report abuse by a bishop, call (800) 276-1562 

or visit www.reportbishopabuse.org. 

Retrouvaille Couple's Retreat  

PARTNERS, NOT OPPONENTS:  

SOLVING CHALLENGES TOGETHER 

Are you and your spouse fighting each other instead 

fighting your problems together? The Rediscovery 

Retrouvaille Weekend Retreat teaches couples how to 

transform conflict into opportunities for growth and  

connection. Learn practical skills to address issues as a 

team rather than as adversaries. This program helps you 

identify root causes of tension and work collaboratively 

toward solutions. Join us June 13-15 at Marywood Retreat 

Center to discover how to stand united against problems 

instead of divided against each other. Registration deposit 

is $450 and includes accommodations Friday and  

Saturday night and meals for the weekend.   

Register at marriagelifeline.org or call 866-470-2243. 

Your marriage deserves this investment. 

Do You Have an Artificial Christmas Tree 

That You Would Like to Donate or  

Let Us Borrow for VBS? 

In order to make our theme of True North come to 

life, our VBS leaders are in need of artificial  

Christmas trees to place around the Parish Hall. If you 

have an artificial Christmas tree that you would like to 

either donate or let us borrow for VBS, you can bring 

it to the Parish Hall between 9 AM and 2 PM,  

Monday-Friday and give it to Rick Carr. Please let 

him know if you are donating it or letting us borrow it. 

If you are letting us borrow your tree, we will be sure 

to label it with a tag so you get the same one back!  

If you are unable to drop off your tree during that 

time, please call the Parish Office at 386-325-9777  

to arrange a time to drop it off. Thank you! 

Non-Perishable Food Drive This  

Weekend for Palatka Catholic Charities 

This weekend we have a non-perishable 

food drive for Catholic Charities in Palatka. This is a 

wonderful way to help those in need in our community 

who may not be able to come to our Food Pantry or 

are in need of additional assistance. Please bring one 

or more non-perishable food items to Mass with you 

this weekend and place them in the bin at the ramp or 

4th Street entrance. Any non-perishable food items 

will be greatly appreciated. Here are some  

examples of what Catholic Charities is looking for: 

Instant Mashed Potatoes, Pasta, Spaghetti Sauce, 

Canned Fruit and Vegetables, Canned Meat, 

Ready to Eat Meals. Thank you for your support! 

Upcoming Jubilee Year Events 

June 7 – Jubilee of Sports: See next page! 

June 28 – Jubilee of Young Adults: 12:30–6 PM,  

San Juan del Rio Catholic Church Auditorium,  

1718 State Road 13, St. Johns. Young adults are invited to 

a day of reflection, dialogue and prayer on navigating life 

as modern pilgrims of hope. Includes lunch, keynote, 

small group faith sharing, Reconciliation, Adoration, 

Mass, and fellowship. Contact Monina Mulleague at 

monina@sjdrparish.org or 904-484-5845 for more info. 

Courage Ministry Day of Reflection 

Courage Ministry is a nationwide 

Catholic apostolate for men and women who experience 

same-sex attractions and those who love them. All are  

invited to join Bishop Emeritus Felipe Estévez and Fr. Ed 

Murphy, director of the local Courage Ministry, for a day 

of reflection at Assumption Church, 2403 Atlantic Blvd, 

Jacksonville, beginning with Mass at 9:30 AM. The event 

will end at 2 PM. For more information, contact Matthew 

Schmidt at mschmidt@assumptioncatholicchurch.org.  

mailto:mschmidt@assumptioncatholicchurch.org
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Licensed • Insured
CALL

684-BUGS (2847)
sentry431@windstream.net

www.sentrypestfl.com

$20.00 OFF New Service For Parishioners, Family and Friends with Ad or Bulletin

Dr. Rebecca A. Faunce DMD

CALL today for a 
Complimentary Consultation!

201 Health Park Blvd.	 160 Cypress Pt. Pkwy.,
Ste 216, St. Augustine	 Ste D217, Palm Coast
904-829-8899	 386-446-9312

faunceorthodontics.com

At the office of Dr. Rebecca Faunce 
we encourage you to Smile, With Confidence!

1971 Old Moultrie Rd. • St. Augustine1971 Old Moultrie Rd. • St. Augustine
904-829-5111904-829-5111

Al & Chris David, ParishionersAl & Chris David, Parishioners
Go Gators!Go Gators!

ALBERTO G. DAVID, D.M.D.

	 J. Erin Fortner
	 Parishioner
	 386-937-0054
	 erinfortner@coldwellbanker.com

Saver Physical Therapy
PT4PAIN

Phone: (386) 385-5499
Fax: (386) 385-5498
Web: saverpt.com
Email: saverpt@saverpt.com

MASTERS FUNERAL HOME, INC.
CREMATORY AND PALATKA

MEMORIAL GARDENS
Putnam County’s Most Trusted Family

In Funeral Service

325-4564

352-496-2766
Salt Springs

Parishioners

	 Meeting the 1st 
	 Wednesday of
	 every month
	 Join at kofc.org

God Bless
Putnam County
District Schools!

- Dr. Marcia Parker of CCJSHS

St. Monica Ladies Guild

Meets 1st Tuesday
of the Month- 11am

All Christian Women Welcome

The Lord your God is with you.
He is mighty to save. He will take 
great delight in you; He will quiet 
you with His love. He will rejoice 
over you with singing. Zeph. 3:17

	

Diocese of  St. Augustine
Office of  Human Life and Dignity

We can help those in need created by God in 
His image & need protection from womb to tomb.

For more info, contact: Maureen Shilkunas,
Director at mshilkunas@dosafl.com

904-262-3200 Ext. 159

DANIEL THOMPSON 
BRIDALS

Designer & Manufacturer of 
Fine Bridal & Evening Wear

Bridal & Evening  
Alterations

BY APPOINTMENT  
(904) 
547-2347 
Palatka, Florida

danielthompsonbridals@gmail.com

It’s all 
about the 

bride

mabel.b@flrealestate4u.com 
New Construction • St. John’s River 
Estates, Buffalo Bluff Rd., Satsuma

Mabel Bernier 
Realtor®

386-747-1655 
Parishioner

CRG ARCHITECTS/PALATKA, INC.
Parishioners

CRG

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  
Rob Kennedy

rkennedy@4LPi.com 
(804) 366-4838

GOD BLESS ST. MONICA 
CATHOLIC CHURCH IN 

PALATKA, FLORIDA 
Vietnam Vet William Parker & 

Engineer Patrich Buenaventura

Palatka Buffet 
Tues: 4pm-9pm 

Wed & Thurs: 11am-9pm 
Fri: 11am-10pm • Sat: 4pm-10pm 
Sun 11am-7 pm • Mon: Closed

1701 Reid Street, Palatka 
386-328-1953

 

MDMedAlert!™

4 Ambulance/Police  
4 Family/Friends 
4 GPS & Fall Alert

At HOME and AWAY!

IF YOU LIVE ALONE

md-medalert.com

$1995
/mo.

Starting At

800.809.3570CALL  
NOW!

Full Mechanical 
& Electronic 

Marine Repair
386-983-0744
Parishioners

www.p-smarine.com

Thank you for your prayers,
Keep ‘em coming,  
I’m still fighting.
Sincerely,  
Buz Wiseman,  
parishioner


